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Attendance;-

	*Paula Harris (Joint Chair)
	*Mirjam Currie

	*Mark Strickland (Joint Chair)
	*Kirsty Clarke

	*Dini Dubber (Treasurer)
	*Sophia Sives (Secretary)

	*Sally Stott
	Lynne Fish

	Jenny Hall
	*Allyson Tulloch


* - Indicates member of Parent Council

Apologies;-

	*Lorna Eastaugh
	*Leanne Shaw

	*Lynne Leslie
	*Claire MacKenzie

	
	

	
	

	
	


	Item
	Description
	Actionee

	1
	Minutes of Previous Meeting
	

	
	The minutes of the meeting held on 1st December 2016 were approved.


	

	2
	Matters Arising from Last Meeting
	

	
	Nothing to report.


	

	3
	Treasurers Report
	

	
	At the end of November the main account was sitting at £1260.19. 

At the beginning of December we held our Santa’s Grotto fundraising event, which was successful and raised a total of £303.51.  Expenditure for December included the padlock and loop chain that Paula purchased for the football goals at a cost of £19.99, £52.64 for the teachers Christmas hamper and £53.57 for food for the children’s Christmas parties.  Also, Sophia purchased books for the children as their Christmas gift which cost a total of £78.35.  

I have issued a cheque to Sophia, so the money should come off shortly.  In January we received a cheque from the wind farm fund for a fantastic £4340.  We have issued a cheque for the same amount to the school as well as a separate cheque for £600 from the parent council account.  Currently this account is sitting at £837.50.
	

	4
	Head Masters Report
	

	
	Term 3

We held a Scots Fortnight focusing on the theme of animals.

We all enjoyed a Burns supper which included a performance from those children who attend music lessons with Chris in the village. We will promote this further. 

We held a very successful Poetry competition- judges Brian Smith, Davie Duncan, Dave Ramsay building our community links.

Excellent performance from our Pipe Band drummers. We need more press coverage – and will be asking Pupil Council to get involved.

Speaking to Pupil council we spoke of a few changes for next year as it hasn’t changed in a number of years.

Dave Ramsay continues to support us with our James Taylor project. We have also made links to the village heritage society. 

We look forward to:

World Book day including a literacy and language open afternoon. Do parents have any suggestions as to what they would like to see?

Comic relief will be our only fundraiser this term. We are going to run Fairtrade fortnight every second year – although activities will be done in school. 

Traveling Gallery – an art gallery in a big lorry (like the Alec caravan) will come to school with a curator to introduce children to modern art.  

Euroquiz – hopefully we will have a strong team for the Euroquiz (interestingly the quiz id designed to teach children about the EU)

Consultation - I am looking to consult with parents about how we can get the most from our learning Journeys.  I have a meeting booked at 1.30 on Wednesday if anyone is keen. If I don’t have enough interest I will send out a questionnaire

Thank you

Thank you to Paula and Zoe for the wonderful art work in the cloakroom. 

Thank you to Mark for updating our website – we need to do more with school – Mr Forrester will be looking into digital leaders and getting the children involved.. 

For all who donated Water proofs and wellies for school

To all who sent feedback to the Nursery we have had very positive comments!!

Spends

We have bought a number of musical instruments including Djembe Drums, Recorders and Glockenspiels. We have also bought into online music programmes to enhance music teaching.

We still need to purchase sports uniforms if anyone can help this would be appreciated. 

We are reviewing Mathletics (popular in the lower school) and looking at other programmes including Education City to enhance homework. 

I am also looking at science equipment to help us monitor our environment – quite keen for a camera to put inside a bird box or Hedgehog box…

We will also look to refresh the woodland area with play equipment.


	

	5
	Chairs Report
	

	
	Easy fundraiser needs more pushing

Swimming – Jenny Hall has offered to take over running of the club from Sally Stott with the help of another (yet to be confirmed).

Netball – Paula is handing over running of the club to Gillian Milne.

Football – Mark Strickland is stepping down from the running the football club after the summer term. He is hoping to hand it over to Andrew Hickman with help from Mags Stott.

The current Parent Council bank, the Clydesdale Bank in Stonehaven is shutting. A vote was taken and it was decided to change to an RBS account, and also move from having 3 separate accounts back to 1 for ease of use.

Website – Mark Strickland is amending the website as much of the information is out of date. This will include proper name filing and inclusion of links to lunch menu's etc. Any posters or information to be included should be forwarded to Mark.

Summer Fair – Mark attended the last Community Association meeting and put the idea of a joint event forward which was positively welcomed. Nicola at the pre-school is to let us know their thoughts. Discussion was had over dates for it to be held (17th June is a Scouts weekend, 24th June is Drumtochty Highland Games). Sophia Sives spoke about an 'It's a Knockout' event' which could be included into the summer fair. Discussion was also had about merging the school fair with the Dads BBQ event and possibly the 'It's a Knockout' as well and holding it as a stand alone event at the school as opposed to joining in with the Community Association gala week. It was finally decided that a vote would be needed on this matter after more information had been gained.  


	

	6
	AOB
	

	
	The issue of parking spaces was raised, in particular cars continuing to park on the yellow zig-zag lines, and also vehicles taking up more space than needed when parking spaces are limited. Sophia Sives is to contact the local Police to ask for assistance with parking on the yellow lines. A further inclusion is to be put into the newsletter.
	

	7
	Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting is set for Monday 6th March at 3.30PM in the school.
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